Samantha Braga

When signing up for Intergenerational Computing I did not grasp the concept of what to expect of this course.   During the first day of class, I realized this would be a class unlike any other I’ve taken.  I was excited for the experience to work with older adults as a tutor of something I use daily. While the computer seems basic to me, It’s is much more foreign to them.


Tutoring an older adult can be much different tutoring someone of a younger age.   Along with teaching them something completely new, theirs factors which prevent the smoothness of moving forward such as being unable to hear clearly, not seeing as well, slower movements, and a lot of possibilities of cancelations due to sickness. All these factors might hold them back, and yet they keep moving forward.  The experience was a benefit to both the tutor and the student. 

At the first day of orientation at the Hallmark, there were so many new faces and people for us to meet.  Everyone was introduced to everyone in order to find who we were most compatible with.  Before I could even decide who I might want to work with, my two seniors Shirley and Frances had picked me.  While Shirley’s reason was because she liked to look at me, Frances really wanted someone who was patient since she is partially blind. 

From the beginning of our lessons, I had learned the pace of both Shirley and Frances were very different.  Shirley is always very hesitant in what she does and likes approval before pressing any buttons.  I wrote her notes with pictures of what keys to use to help her if she ever is unsure of something. As we continued, she still kept the feeling of being unsure. She doesn’t attempt to check her email unless she has someone guiding her through.  She currently has an IPad which we work from that her children bought her and she has been keeping in touch with her very busy family through email.  As for Frances, since the beginning, she had shown some knowledge with the computer and teaching her was merely to refresh her on things she had learned in her previous course.  The biggest challenge was because she is partially blind, we had used her television screen and eight points zoom. We could never see the full screen at once. This also tested my knowledge on where things were located on the screen without seeing them. While, she had started out with computer knowledge, by the end she had expanded that knowledge. She had become very savvy with the computer and has some knowledge on web searching. 

Overall, I hope I have changed the lives of both my seniors as they have changed mine.  I have made lasting relationships, and have got to learn more myself that without this opportunity, I would not have gotten to.  I do plan to keep in touch with both Shirley and Frances and guide them whenever they need it. I enjoyed my time spent with them from our teaching sessions to our off the topic conversations and I highly recommend this course to anyone who gets the chance. 
